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Our Next Meeting: 

Judy Steward 
Thursday, Feb. 8th  6:45 pm 

Hunters Glen Baptist Church 
4001 Custer Road 

Plano, Texas 
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Editors Note: Sherry and I, along with 
Donna and Mike Petrick spent 
last week on South Padre 
Island. Sherry and Donna had a 
booth at the Rio Grande Valley 
Quilt Show there. On page 8, I 
included a few photos that I 
took. I hope you enjoy them! 

mb 

Don’t Miss the February Program 
submitted by Angel Hawks 

Feb. 8, 2018 - Quilt as Desired, What Do I Desire? 

Judy Steward 
Judy is a quilt artist who also loves to teach others about quilting and making their 

dream a reality. It is exciting to see their eyes light up in that moment when they realize 
they too can make their creation come alive under her guidance. Fabric, color, and texture 
inspire her as a quilt artist. 

Art first captured Judy’s heart at a young age. Her childhood included wonderful 
opportunities to make cornhusk dolls, decorate cakes, sew garments, refinish furniture and 
many other creative pastimes. It was fun to dream up ideas to create something unique 
and beautiful. 

When she started quilting there were no quilt shops in the area nor rotary cutters, 
rulers or cutting mats. Judy made quilts in the footsteps of her ancestors by hand piecing, 
hand appliquéing, and hand quilting. To make squares for a quilt, she traced around a 
piece of cardboard and then cut it out with scissors. It was time consuming and inaccurate, 
but she found joy in working with fabric and putting colors and textures together to create 
art. Each traditional quilt that she made has helped her learn skills and techniques to use 
to make her art quilts. 

Sometimes a quilt stumps us or we don’t have enough experience to know what a 
design will look like in an area of our quilts. Judy’s trunk show displays her quilts that show 
the choices she made and how they do or don’t work as well as other options. 

VISIT OUR WEBSITE AT:  www.qgplano.org 

February 2018 Volume 36, Issue 2 

https://www.facebook.com/QuiltersGuildofPlano/
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Upcoming Workshops 

Our next workshops are with 
Kathy Dunigan April 13-14 

Sign up Today! 

Friday, April 13 – Broderie Perse workshop 
Broderie perse, or Persian 
embroidery, is not actually 
embroidery at all, but appliqué. 
The motifs were carefully cut out 
and then stitched to the 
background fabric by either 
turning the edges under before 
stitching invisibly, or with a tiny, 
hand-worked blanket stitch – the 

forerunner of today’s raw-edge appliqué. 
Sometimes the motifs were appliquéd straight onto the 

background fabric, and at other times some form of paste was 
used to fuse the pieces to a stretched background, allowed to 
dry, and then stitched. 

Learn this traditional appliqué style using modern 
techniques from the appliqué master. 

Workshops Fees: $45/day for guild members, $55/day for 
non-members 

Cash or check can be submitted at a QGP Meeting or by 
check via mail to QGP 
Dolores Williams, QGP Programs 
280 Kate Lane, Princeton, TX 75407 

Hours: 9:00 am – 3:00 pm     Set Up – 8:30 am 
Location: Best Little Retreat Center, 7989 Beltline Road #168, 

Dallas, TX 75248 

Saturday, April 14 – Baltimore Basket of Roses workshop 
Spend a day with Kathy and let 
her guide you as you make the 
loveliest of blocks. This 
breathtaking block can take 
center stage in a wall hanging or 
be set it into a Baltimore Album 
that you have started or are 
thinking of beginning. In this 
jam-packed technique class will 
include padded and 
embroidered appliqué and you 
will be able to try different 
methods for your stems and 
basket. We will even use the 
prepared edge technique with a 

paper foundation that turns to fabric and is left inside! A bit of 
reverse appliqué; just the right amount to make this block fun 
and Kathy will show you how to ribbon weave the basket if you 
desire. The two birds flit overhead and just wait for a fabulous, 
fancy print to make them soar. Don’t miss this exciting class! 

Skill level - confident beginner to advanced student, Optional 
kits available, $30 (payable to the instructor in class) 

Payment must be received 10 days after signup in order to 
stay on the class roster. After 10 days, your name will be 
moved to the waitlist and your spot could be lost to someone 
else. Please don't wait! 

See the guild website at www.qgplano.org on the Programs 
page for more information. Fees are refundable only in the 
event the speaker cancels her appearance, but can be 
transferred to future workshops. Questions may be directed to 
the Programs team via email to programs@qgplano.org. 

http://www.signupgenius.com/go/10c0c4ca4a92ea5fb6-april1
http://qgplano.org/cgi-bin/membership.cgi?Page=Programs
mailto:programs@qgplano.org
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From the Desk of Guild Activities: 
Please visit the website for all the details on what is 

happening with Guild Activities. While you are there be sure to 
click on all the tabs to look at all the great planning the Guild is 
doing, see how much information is at your fingertips on the 
website, and record your volunteer hours. The January 
newsletter includes an excellent tutorial on just how to do it. 
February 8: 

The 70273 Project block turn in. Please visit QGPlano.org, 
log in, hover your mouse over the Activities tab and then click 
Challenge. There you will find a description, requested block 
sizes, a link to the required Provenance form for all blocks 
turned in, a link to the project introduction, and a link to the 
United States Holocaust Memorial Museum if you want to read 
more about Aktion T4. Huge thanks to Lynne Fritsche for 
putting all the information under one tab for easy access.  
April 27, 28, and 29: 

QGP will host a Spring Day Retreat at the Dallas Games 
Marathon on April 27, 28, and 29. You can find information 
about the dates, times, and fees at QGPlano.org. Log in, hover 
your mouse over the Activities tab, and then click on Day 
Retreat. We have three more weekend day retreats planned for 
2018. If you are interested in attending Day Retreats please 
consider joining the Dallas Quilters Marathon Facebook page to 
see who is coming, and any activities/lunch-dates/projects the 
attendees are planning. This is a closed Facebook page to keep 
the Day Retreat traffic off the guild-wide channels, to keep the 
information local to our community, and to prevent the myriad 
challenges associated with a fully public Facebook page. If you 
are not a Facebook user please email me the date(s) that you 
(and your friends) would like to attend through the link to the 
VP of Guild Activities on the left bar of the home page of our 
website at QGPlano.org. All members of QGP are invited, as 
well as members of local guilds, and the Metroplex quilting 
community at large.  
July 12: 

We will reveal the Ugly Fabric Swap Challenge projects. 
Please visit QGPlano.org, hover your mouse over the Activities 

tab, click on Challenge, and scroll to the heading Ugly Fabric 
Challenge for the details of this challenge. It is wide open for 
some amazing beast to beauty transformations. Please take pics 
along the way so we can see your process.  
Happy to be of service to the membership of this great Guild, 
Janet Plotkin 

TAQG News – Rally Day 2018 
Deb Tucker, of Studio 180, will be our speaker at Rally Day on 

July 14, 2018. The doors will open at 9:00AM.  
The workshops “HOT FLASH” on Thursday, July 12th and 

“LOVE LINKS” on Friday 13th will be held at Mimosa Lane Baptist 
Church, 1233 N. Belt Line Road, Mesquite, TX  75149. Hours are 
9:00am -4:00pm. The workshops, “SIGNS OF AUTUMN” on 
Monday, July 16th, and “CAROLINA LILY FOUR BLOCK“ on 
Tuesday 17th will be held at Galilean Baptist Church, 1155 N Hwy 
67, Cedar Hill, TX  75104. Cost for classes is $79 for TAQG 
Members and $100 for non TAQG Members. This year we are 
offering an Early Registration incentive. All Registrations 
postmarked by March 31st will be eligible for the Early 
Registration Drawing. The prize awarded will be the ruler/rulers 
that are required for the class you are signed up for. 

Lunches provided by McAlister Catering for $10. 
Pre-Rally Day Raffle Tickets will be available at the February 

meeting - $1.00 each or 6 for $5.00.  1st Prize: Janome Sewing 
Machine, 2nd Batik Quilt Kit plus $50 Gift Certificate, 3rd: 
Holidays at Home Quilt Kit.  

TAQG will be charging everyone who attends a nominal 
admission. TAQG Member Guild members will be charged $5.00 
(tickets may be purchased in advance). Anyone who is not a 
TAQG Member Guild member will be charged $10.00.  The 
admission fee for TAQG Member Guild members is necessary to 
insure that TAQG can continue hosting a Rally Day. As every 
guild member knows Speaker Fees and Meeting Space fees 
continue to increase. Without making this change in admission 
policy TAQG could not offer the great national speakers we 
have grown accustomed to enjoying. 

Please contact Fran Levy at franalevy@me.com for more 
information. 

http://www.qgplqno.org/
http://www.qgplqno.org/
mailto:franalevy@me.com
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Guild Retreat 2018 
submitted by Pam Walsh 

Thursday 2/22/18 - Sunday 2/25/18 

Hilton Garden Inn 
5015 US 75 (exit 65) 
Denison, Texas 

o Arrive no earlier than 10 am.   PLEASE DO NOT COME EARLY!
o Rooms should be ready around 3 pm on Thursday
o Sunday-room checkout is 11 am
o Sunday-sewing room closes at 3 pm

o Bring your own lunch for Thursday.    The first meal served is
Thursday dinner.

o Packing MUSTS
o Surge protector and extension cord
o Rotary cutters and rulers
o Cash or check – for massage, Trash to Treasures sale,

deposit for 2019 retreat
o Cups with lids
o Fleece or sweater (If you are cold natured, this is

absolutely necessary.)
o Packing OPTIONALS

o Chair for sewing room (The hotel chairs are padded, but
not very comfortable.)

o Irons and side tables
o Ironing board (we will have 6 shared ironing stations with

big boards and dry only irons)

o Happiness is Quilting will be our retreat store
o If you have specific items that you would like Laura Kay to

bring, please e-mail Pam Walsh
o Massages will be available (An e-mail for signup will be

coming.)
o $ 1 per minute payable by cash or check
o Chair or table
o 1 hour or 30 minutes

o “Bones” Table
o Bring patterns, notions, fabric, etc, that you want to give

away.   Take home what you can use.
o Trash to Treasure Sales for 1 hour on Saturday

o Bring quilting related items that you would like to sell.
o Items should be packaged and priced beforehand.

o Snacks and Drinks
o Coffee, tea, iced tea and water are provided.
o Snacks are provided, but you may bring your own.

COMMON THREADS AD RATES 

Half Page: Quarter Page: Business Card: 
5.2” wide x 7.6” tall 5.2” wide x 3.8” tall 3.5” wide x 2” tall 
1 month = $40 1 month = $25 1 month = $15 
3 months = $90 3 months = $60 3 months = $35 

Please make ads in “jpg” files and email to 
media@qgplano.org.

mailto:media@quiltersguildofplano.org
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Community Service 
submitted by Linda Neal and Kaye Dunn 

As I write this newsletter article it's 24 degrees outside- 
perfect weather to stay indoors and quilt!  It's been a busy 
month for community service, even through the December 
holidays.  We delivered 32 quilts and 1 pillowcase to the 
agencies we serve, along with 24 cuddles to Children's Medical 
Center, and a variety of items to Isabel's Community Outreach. 
Remember to stop by the community service table at guild to 
pick up or drop off items at the monthly guild meeting. 

The Plano guild is also very involved in making Christmas 
stockings for the Veterans Hospitals.  Even though we just had 
Christmas and 1000 stockings were delivered, we work all year 
long to get them ready.  Last month 70 stocking kits were 
handed out and 89 finished stockings were received.  As always, 
there is a need for fabric and ribbon if you are cleaning out your 
stash.  The donated fabric can be Christmas, patriotic, tone on 
tone, or any appropriate novelty fabric.  Please give these 
donations directly to Martha O'Grady at the guild meeting.  The 
VA is very appreciative of the stockings received from us. 

Everyone is invited to attend the guild's Community Service 
Sew days.  Dates for February are:  Tuesday, February 13th, for 
Sit and Sew at Plano Sewing Center, and Saturday, February 
17th, for Saturday Sewing at the Best Little Retreat Center in 
Texas.  Just bring your sewing machine and basic sewing 
supplies.  Visit the guild website at QGPlano.org and look under 
community service for more information and to RSVP.  This is a 
great way to get involved and meet other guild members. 

We have 2 on-going challenges for community service.  The 
first is we need help toquilt the HUGE amount of completed 
tops is the Quilting Challenge.  Simply quilt a community service 
quilt and return it to enter your name into a drawing.  1 quilted 
quilt = 1 entry.  Enter as many times as you like to increase 

chances of winning.  The drawing will be held in September.  
Secondly is Kaye's pillow case challenge.  Simply sew 1 pillow 
case each month to be donated to The Turning Point:  The Rape 
Crisis Center of Collin County.  Remember the pillow case fabric 
should be geared towards women or teenagers.   

Remember to log your hours on the website! 
Happy Quilting 

Community Service:   What Size Is That Quilt? 

Every top made for community service is measured when it 
is received.  The size is documented on a scrap of paper and 
attached to the quilt with a safety pin.  We need the size to help 
us pick out backing:  does the backing fabric need to be pieced?  
For binding--how many strips?  And for batting size.  After the 
quilt is completely done and it’s ready to be donated, we again 
need to know the size to help us determine which agency it 
should go to.  Different agencies request different size quilts.  It 
would be VERY helpful if you 
are working on a community 
service quilt, to keep the 
information with the quilt 
during every step of the 
process.  And using a safety 
pin to attach the scrap of 
paper keeps us from 
accidental pin pricks when 
the quilts are stacked in piles.   

Thank you for all of your 
hard work on our community 
service projects! 
Linda Neal 

http://www.qgplqno.org/


COMMON THREADS February 2018 page 6 Quilters Guild of Plano 

Letter from the President 

I hope you all enjoyed our January Guild Meeting as much as 
I did.  A very special thank you to Hunters Glen Baptist Church 
for allowing us to have our monthly meetings in their newly 
renovated Fellowship Hall.  Our speaker, Charlotte Angotti, was 
a hit with our members – even though we were under a winter 
weather alert, we had a great turnout and it was awesome to 
hear the roars of laughter through the room.  This was a great 
way to kick-off 2018.  

We are starting the new year with a full board – yahoo! We 
have made a few additional moves to fill both the board and 
most of our Committee Chair positions. As of our board 
meeting, January 22, Angel Hawks will be moving from VP of 
Programs to Co-Show Chair.  Sherry Worley and Dolores 
Williams will serve as Co-VP’s of Programs, Pam Wingate will 
serve as VP of Education, and Dena Smith with serve as VP of 
Media.  As well, Jan Eby will head up our Door Prize Committee 
and Caroline Gagnon will be our new Email Coordinator. Bee 
Keeper is the only leadership position open.  If you are 
interested in serving in that position, please contact our VP of 
Membership at membership@qgplano.org. 

A special shout-out to Lynne Fritsche for serving as our 
interim VP of Media.  She has helped make the transition of the 
Media Committee seamless. 

I hope to see a lot of you at our yearly retreat in 
February. Special thanks to Pam Walsh and Jeanne 
Smith on heading up the Retreat team this year. 
Looks like they have a lot of goodies in store for 
the long weekend! 
Happy Quilting! 

Rose Davis 
President 

Quilt Plano 2018 
submitted by Pam Walsh 

Quilt Plano 2018 is August 10-11, 2018 
The annual guild Quilt Show is important 

because we get to share our wonderful 
creations and to spread the joy and excitement 
of quilting with quilters and non-quilters alike. 
However, Quilt Plano is also important for the 
continuation of the Guild and its mission of 
promoting the knowledge of quilting and providing education to 
those interested in quilting. The reason for this importance: The 
annual Quilt Show provides the funds needed to pay for our 
programs, workshops, and administrative expenses. 
Membership dues and workshop fees only pay for half of our 
expenses for Programs and Workshops. And that leaves nothing 
to cover the Guild’s general administrative costs. 

As the Show Committee, our goal is traditionally to have 
vendor and sponsor fees cover the expense of the Plano Event 
Center facility. So the biggest sources of Show profit come from 
the sale of admissions tickets, the Mini Quilt Auction, and the 
Raffle Quilt. 

How can YOU help? 
 Make and donate a Mini Quilt to the Auction
 Volunteer to teach a Demo during the Show – Our Demos

are a big draw and set our show apart from other shows in
the area

 Sell/buy raffle tickets
 Volunteer to take the Raffle Quilt to an outside venue for

ticket sales
 Volunteer to deliver bookmarks or hang a Show poster in

your local library or local business
 Spread the word by word of mouth and Social Media about

our show
 Volunteer to join the Show Committee – we still have open

positions
 Volunteer to work during Show Week – Wednesday August

8th – Saturday August 11th

mailto:membership@qgplano.org
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Membership 
submitted by Diana Florence and Jeanne Vogel 

Our one year celebration of our venue at 
Hunters Glen Baptist Church was on January 
11, 2018. In the newly remodeled Fellowship 
Hall we had a great group of quilters that 
braved the cold weather to hear the comedic 
lecture from Charlotte Angotti.  

We had a total of 98 in attendance, aged 12 years and up. 
There were 79 members, with 2 more renewing: Catherine 
Dangle from Plano, and Ceidys Butterworth from Frisco. Joining 
us were 10 visitors and 7 new members: Barbara Allred, Tisha 
Copeland from Plano, Gail Pettigrew from Richardson, 
Meagan Huran, Sandy Hinckley from Allen, Ann Edwards-Ford 
from Leonard, and Mandy Weaver from Princeton.  

Door prizes were from donations from members and from 
Stitched with Love. 

If you are a new member and did not receive our welcome 
package, please let us know at the Membership table next 
month. 

We have 3 more Pot Luck Prizes with 12 BOMs donated to 
us—see Jan Eby and enter your name in the pot you want to 
win. You can put your name in each month you attend—tripling 
your chance! Drawing March 8. 
Nico’s ABC’s American, the Pride of my Heart  or  The Generals’ Wives 

Start the new year off with a new & old resolution: join a 
small group/ bee. This is a great way to make lifelong friends, to 
motivate you to finish some of those UFOs, and to learn new 
things! There has been a lot of buzz in the guild with people 
wanting to join in the fun and we have been busy making it 
happen! We are getting morning and afternoon small groups 
and later will be doing an evening group. If you are interested in 
joining a small group, please send me an email at 
pickincotton26@verizon.net 

Stitched with Love in McKinney is 
showing their support of Quilt Guilds by 
have a Guild Appreciation Day. Just bring 
your current guild membership card with 
you on the first Tuesday of every month 
and receive an extra 10% off your 
purchase: Feb. 6, Mar. 6, etc. 

Happy Stitchin! 
Diana & Jeanne 

February Birthdays 
Chris Halicki 02/01 
Sharon Umphred 02/04 
Audena Cowin 02/06 
Dee Ann McFarlin 02/07 
Linda Neal 02/11 
Kate Premeaux 02/12 
Sue Hurth 02/19 
T J Robinson  02/20 
Julie Schaefer 02/22 
Donna Weiler 02/23 
Cynthia Weisz 02/25 
  

mailto:pickincotton26@verizon.net
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Education – Junior Quilters 

Calling All Junior Quilters! 
It’s not too late to sign up for our free quilting classes. 

Classes are open to junior quilters ages 8-12 and meet monthly, 
the 1st Sunday of the month from 1:00 pm – 3:00 pm, starting 
February 4th.  Classes will be held at Best Little Retreat Center 
in Texas located at 7989 Beltline Rd. #168 (NW Corner of Coit & 
Beltline Rd.)  

Each class builds on the skills presented in the previous class.  
The first class reviews machine operations and sewing 
techniques.  Creativity is encouraged to build confidence in 
skills and techniques.  Completed quilts are displayed in the 
next year’s Plano Quilt Show.   

If you know of someone interested in joining the group, or if 
you’re interested in teaching or helping out with the classes, 
please contact Pam Wingate at pam.wingate@tx.rr.com. 

Free Admission to the Dallas Quilt Show 

Work two hours as a Quilt Angel at the Dallas 2018 Quilt 
Show on March 9-11th and earn free admission to the Show for 
that day.  Enter through the Volunteer entrance on the east 
side (Market Center Blvd).  

You do not need to be a member of the Dallas Guild to 
participate. Sign up at 
http://www.signupgenius.com/go/60b0c44a5ac2eabf49-2018  

or e-mail showvolunteers@quiltersguildofdallas.org 

**If you work 4 hours, you will receive free admission and a gift.   
 

As Promised on Page 1, Photos from South Padre Island 
Hey, I didn’t say that Mike or I went to the Quilt 
Show there. We went birding and such. These are 
my photos. Donna took photos from the show, but 
I didn’t get copies.  

 

 

 
I did get close to the Quilt Show. It was in the building with the 
yellow top, behind the pelican on the sign post.  

  

mailto:pam.wingate@tx.rr.com
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001m2WTgaRyF-4hoSwI42-nPAPwbTcZahtjKuAaorF1wm42YicUMeLDdTBo5aSXBAyw1BAnDP2f1MOqO-sei6vn41y8_dFieoXR2APgz_kQqwiWHxfWvIa55ZSaI7Lgja3Y9-LrCvQilnqL6ImJkWZShbj54BXuF4iAHxl_UtGMp21xs1k90FGH-bKCUjWXMvwNmzWlQTyoX-qAm28ZZa2StA==&c=jsNgjQ9tCwhbWNI1k2MzuajAqH-W6dVXJ_i5Ge2ebHWtl4SmqUvuEA==&ch=DYWD23xB4rUcrDar2JJ1NJvAtCC33-MddGeZysAa58j6nam_S4_dxg==
mailto:showvolunteers@quiltersguildofdallas.org
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January Meeting Photos 
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Charlotte Angotti Workshop Photos 

 
 

 

  

Happiness Is…QUILTING! 
153 S. Central Expressway, McKinney, TX  75070 

972-542-8839 

                    Shop Hours:  Mon-Sat 10-5 

“The Happiest Little Quilt Shop In Texas!” 

www.HappinessIsQuilting.com 

info@HappinessIsQuilting.com 

Please join us for the  

2nd Annual 

Lucky Charm Shop Hop 

 

March 9 & 10 

 

See our website for details! 
 

We proudly sell 

and offer service 

for all BERNINA 

and PFAFF sewing 

machines. 

http://www.happinessisquilting.com/
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General Meeting Minutes 

January 11, 2017 

Quilters Guild of Plano General Meeting Minutes 

Meeting called to Order at 6:46pm by Rose Davis 
Minutes and Treasurer’s Report from last month approved as published. 
Minutes recorded by LaDawn Dalley 

President’s Business: 

 All Board positions are now filled.  

 Dena Smith is our VP of Media 

 Pam Wingate is our VP of Education 

 The next Board meeting will be 7:00pm, January 22 at the Sunrise 
Seniors facility. 

Committee Reports 
Membership by Jeanne Vogel: 

 Announced another BOM drawing in March. There are three to choose 
from 

 If you are looking for a small group, there are a couple forming. Let us 
know if you are looking for a daytime, nighttime, or weekend group. 

 We had 79 members present, 7 new members joined, and 10 visitors 
came. 

Programs by Rose Davis standing in for Angel Hawks: 

 Next month is Judy Steward, “Quilt as Desired.”  

Education by Pam Wingate: 

 Junior quilters will begin meeting on the 1st Sunday of the month at 
Best Little Retreat Center in Texas 

 This group is open for 8-12 year olds 

 Starting next month there will be demos before the meetings. 

Guild Activities by Janet Plotkin: 

 We will be sorting the ugly fabric challenge squares during the speaker. 
Pick your stack up at the end of the meeting. 

 The next day retreat starts tomorrow! At the Dallas Games Marathon 
for January 12, 13, & 14. Check the Facebook page, newsletter, and 

website for details. There will be a photo contest during the retreat. 
Submit photos to Facebook and win a prize! 

 In February we will be doing the “70273 Project” which is a sewing 
project to raise awareness of the disabled people killed by Nazi 
Germany.  You can read more about it at: www.the70273project.org  
Each participant will make one white block with two red “Xs” on them. 
This was how disabled people were marked for death. 

Quilt Retreat by Pam Walsh: 

 Payment is due. Retreat is next month! 

 The dates are February 22-25, 2018. 

Quilt Show by Pam Walsh: 

 First Show Committee meeting is the 23rd of January. 

 There are still two openings on the committee 

 Mini-quilts: Kaye Dunn showed the 8 that were turned in. And Lynne 
Fritsche won the drawing. 

Community Service by Linda Neal: 

 Donations in December: 24 Cuddles, 32 quilts, 1 pillowcase 

 Linda reminded everyone of the pillowcase challenge by showing the 
two she made this month 

 Please measure the quilts you work on and pin the measurements to 
the quilt. This helps all along the way of completing a quilt for 
donation! 

 There is a new tutorial for machine binding on the website. Look under 
the resources tab. Machine binding is preferred for community service 
quilts because of the hard use they get. 

 Community Service Sew days: Tuesday, February 13, and Saturday 
February 17. 

Show and Tell 

 Beautiful quilts were shared! 

The meeting was adjourned at 7:14, and Charlotte Angotti was presented 
and gave a fantastic lecture! 
The next meeting will be February 8, 2018 at 6:45 pm. 

LaDawn Dalley  

http://www.the70273project.org/
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New Workshop Registration Form 

Workshops Fees: Members $45/workshop 
 Non-Members $55/workshop 

See the guild website at www.qgplano.org and go to the 
Programs page (on the Activities tab) for more information.  
Fees are refundable only in the event the speaker cancels her 
appearance. Questions may be directed to the Programs team 
via email to programs@qgplano.org. 
Hours:  9:00 am – 3:00 pm       Set Up – 8:30 am 
Location:  Best Little Retreat Center in Texas, 7989 Beltline 
Road #168, Dallas, TX  75248.  (See map on the last page) 

If an alternate location is being used for a particular 
workshop, it will be specified on the Programs page of the Guild 
website. 

Supply lists may be printed from the website.  Your cell 
phone number and email are particularly important so we can 
reach you in the event of any last minute changes. 

Bring Completed Form to a Meeting, or mail to: 

Dolores Williams 
280 Kate Lane 

Princeton, TX 75407 

Upcoming Workshops 
Location 7989 Beltline Road #168, Dallas, TX  75248 

 
 
 

Check the website (www.qgplano.org) for more information 

 

 
 

Workshop Registration Form 
Name:  Email  

Address:  Phone  

City, Zip  TOTAL AMOUNT ENCLOSED  

 

Instructor Class Day Date 
    

    

    

http://www.qgplano.org/
mailto:programs@qgplano.org
http://www.qgplano.org/cgi-bin/membership.cgi?Page=Programs%20
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Board Minutes 
Members can find the Minutes for the Board 

Meeting on the Web Site under 
Members/Documents - <Pulldown> - Board 
Meeting Minutes 

Financials 
The Monthly Financial Report can be found on the 
website under Members/Documents - <Pulldown> - 
Financials 

Officers & Committee Chairs 

OFFICERS 
PRESIDENT .................................................. ROSE DAVIS 
VP FINANCE .............................................. CAROL LONG 
VP MEMBERSHIP ............................... DIANA FLORENCE 

& JEANNE VOGEL 
VP PROGRAMS .............................. DOLORES WILLIAMS 

& SHERRY WORLEY 
VP COMMUNITY SERVICE ........................... KAYE DUNN 

& LINDA NEAL 
VP EDUCATION ...................................... PAM WINGATE 
VP GUILD ACTIVITIES ............................ JANET PLOTKIN 
VP MEDIA .................................................. DENA SMITH 
SECRETARY ......................................... LADAWN DALLEY 
QUILT SHOW 2018 .................................... PAM WALSH  

COMMITTEE CHAIRS 
BEE KEEPER ........................................................... OPEN 
CHRISTMAS STOCKINGS .................. MARTHA O’GRADY 
CO-CHAIR SHOW 2018 .......................... ANGEL HAWKS 
DOOR PRIZES  ................................................... JAN EBY 
E-MAIL COORDINATOR .................. CAROLINE GAGNON 
EDUCATION, CHILDREN .......................... MARY BISHOP 
EDUCATION, ORGANIZATIONS ............................. OPEN 
EDUCATION, SENIORS ....................... AURORA CHANCY 
GUILD PRODUCTS AND PINS ............... DONNA PETRICK 
GUILD RETREAT ......................................... PAM WALSH 

& JEANNE SMITH 
HISTORIAN .............................................. JOHN WORLEY 
HOSPITALITY .................................... DONNA STRONGIN 

& JANET CARVER 
NEWSLETTER EDITOR ............................. JOHN WORLEY 
NINE PATCH ............................................ DEBBIE SEHER 
SERVICE QUILTS ................................... DONNA PETRICK 

& WEDNESDAY GIRLS 
SOCIAL MEDIA ................................ DOROTHY GUILLEN 
TAQG ............................................................ FRAN LEVY 
TREASURER ........................................... CHANDA SMITH 
WEB MASTER...................................... LYNNE FRITSCHE 
WORKSHOP SUPPORT .............................. LORI HUTYRA 

& MARTHA DIEHL 

Quilters Guild of Plano 
The Quilters Guild of Plano exists to bring together people who share a love of quilts and quilting, 

preserve the heritage of quilting, promote the knowledge and understanding of all aspects of quilting, 
and provide opportunities for continuing education among those interested in the art of quilting. 
Together we learn from national and local quilt teachers and speakers, and share our work with each 
other and the community. All levels of quilters are encouraged to join us, including beginners. We are 
a 501 (c) 3 organization. 

The Quilters Guild of Plano normally meets at Hunters Glen Baptist Church, 4001 Custer Road. 
The church is on the west side of Custer Road between Parker Road and Spring Creek Parkway. We 
park on the South end and enter through the South Entrance. The meetings are held in the 
Fellowship Hall, on the right as you enter. The Guild meets the second Thursday of Each month. 
Meetings start at 6:45 pm with a social time from 6:15pm to 6:45pm. Guests are always welcome at 
the meetings.  

 

 
 
 
 
 




